
Dear Pastors and Co-laborers,	 	 	 	 	  June-September 2024

Greetings to each of you as we enter the fall season. It is with both excitement and 
apprehension that we have returned to Japan. Excitement because we are back with our 
people and the ministry God has called us to. We are blessed with the best group of 
people in the world and would not trade them for anyone. Apprehension because we 
left my father in his final days and we know that our last time with him is the last time 
we will see him this side of heaven. I am blessed to have a dad who chose to love me 
by adopting my sister and I. A man who loved God and desired to serve him with all 
his heart. A man who wanted to see others, even those within the prison system of 
Washington State, saved. Please pray for my father as he is in his final days that he will 
be comfortable and that the grace of God will abound in his life. Also, please pray for 
our family as we walk through this time. We will have to make a short notice trip back 
to the States at some point soon and we ask for your prayers on this matter as well. We 
thank each of you for your faithfulness to our Heavenly Father, for your faithfulness to 
pray for our ministry, and for your faithfulness to support us financially as we press 
toward the mark that is before us. We will continue to keep you in our prayers as you 
continue to minster where God has placed you to serve.

As we closed out our furlough we were blessed to visit many more faithful, supporting 
churches. We connected with old friends and made new ones. God was good to us as 
He refreshed our spirits at E-week at BIMI and at each church that we had the joy of 
being with. He also provided in amazing ways by allowing us to meet new friends and 
visit new churches. He even led one of them to take us on for financial support and two 
others to take us on for prayer support. It is amazing to us every time God provides for 
our needs in ways we do not even plan for but He sees all along. All He asks of us is 
that we trust and obey as we follow His direction for our lives. 

During this period of reporting we have had part in seeing six souls come to know the 
Lord as personal Saviour. One little girl was saved after a message I preached at one of 
our supporting churches. While preaching, I called on her brother to help me with the 
illustration. It was neat to see how God used the whole experience to call out to her 
and show her her need for the Saviour. We were all excited and were rejoicing with her 
and her parents after the service. In fact, we were so excited, we ended up leaving our 
flash drive with our presentation at the church and they had to mail it to us that week! 
Again, thank you for your faithfulness to pray for us. Please pray for us as we continue 
to serve here in Yokosuka. Please pray for the men and women of the U.S. Military as 
they protect our freedoms. Finally, please pray for my family as we walk through this 
valley that God has before us.	 Because of Calvary, Stu & Missy Jellison
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